November 7, 2008
David W. Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:
In the Matter of the Petition of Olympic Pipe Line Company, Docket TO-031973

In the Matter of the Petition of Olympic Pipeline Company, Docket TO-081785, Consolidated 
Dear Mr. Danner:  

Enclosed for filing are the original and 8 copies of a Settlement Agreement (Agreement) and Narrative Supporting Settlement (Narrative).  The Agreement, if approved by the Commission, would resolve both of the above dockets.
Please note that the parties are not asking the Commission to change the date of the prehearing conference scheduled for November 10, 2008.  According to the Agreement, if a person intervenes and opposes the Agreement, the parties would have an opportunity to address any intervenor’s concerns.  Consequently, it is important to maintain the currently scheduled prehearing conference to afford that intervention opportunity.
In addition, as ¶ 8 of the Narrative explains, if the first tariff change under the Amended TSA is to be successfully put into effect, there is a need for the Commission to promptly consider the Agreement.  Therefore, if the Commission decides to hold a hearing on the Agreement, the parties wish to discuss the scheduling of that hearing at the prehearing conference.  
Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

DONALD T. TROTTER 
Senior Counsel 
DTT:klg
Enclosures 

cc:  Parties
